ADJOURNED MEETING OF THE GEARY COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES
September 27, 2021

Commissioners Present: Keith Ascher, Trish Giordano and Alex Tyson

Others Present: Therese Hoff, Deputy County Clerk and Betsy Edwards, County Counselor
Chairman Giordano called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.

The pledge of allegiance was recited.

The public comment session was held: There was no one present for public comment.

Chairman Giordano discussed the Geary Community Hospital Board of Trustees. The terms of
Beth Clark and Cecil Aska are both up October 1, 2021. The board would like for them to stay
on the board, because of the current situation. Chairman Giordano would like them to stay on the
board also. Commissioner Tyson agrees with them staying on for now, but as terms come up, he
feels the county needs to get new people, and diversity on the board. Commissioner Ascher
agrees that stability is important on the board at this time. Commissioner Tyson moved to re-
appoint Beth Clark and Cecil Aska to the Geary Community Hospital Board of Trustees;
Commissioner Ascher seconded and all voted aye.

Chairman Giordano reported the Main Street committee would like the county to appoint a
member to their board. She wants to let the public know by putting it in the paper and put it on
Facebook. She would like to get somebody appointed in the next week or so.

Don Osenbaugh, Osenbaugh Consulting and Crystal Malchose, HR Director arrived at the
meeting.

At 10:05 a.m.; Commissioner Tyson moved to go into executive session for non-elected
personnel, to interview a Financial Coordinator candidate, for 60 minutes, ending at 11:05
a.m. including HR Director Crystal Malchose and Don Osenbaugh; Commissioner Ascher
seconded and all voted aye.

The meeting moved to the conference room.

The commissioners and Ms. Edwards returned to the commission chambers.

The meeting reconvened at 11:05 a.m. with no action taken.

At 11:08 a.m.; Commissioner Tyson moved to go into executive session for non-elected
personnel for 15 minutes, ending at 11:23 a.m., including Counselor Edwards and Don
Osenbaugh; Commissioner Ascher seconded and all voted aye. The meeting reconvened at

11:23 a.m. with no action taken. Mr. Osenbaugh left the meeting.

The commissioners and County Counselor Edwards reviewed and approved the monthly
vouchers.
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Dan Jackson, Sheriff, presented the monthly report:

Presented an accounting of the Sheriff’s checking accounts: Asset Forfeiture,
Commissary, Extraditions-Investigations, Federal Asset Forfeiture, Flower, General,
VIN-Concealed Carry Handgun, and the Kansas Offender Registration Act. He reported
nothing out of the ordinary with any of the accounts.

Reviewed training/schools that his staff is attending.

Reported the sheriff’s department has had numerous K9 deployments recently, most in
the city. The second patrol K9 is currently in the KHP’s 14-week K9 handler school.
Reviewed staffing levels-6 short in the jail.

Reported the programs manager has been hired.

Discussed the safety issue on Munson Road. He feels it is more dangerous to not pave the
whole road, than to have it partially paved and then change to gravel, it will not be good.
Chairman Giordano agrees with this but does not know where the county is going to get
the money for this project. The project could cost around $600,000.00. Chairman
Giordano asked if the County could take a loan out to pay for the paving? Commissioner
Tyson said while the paving company is out doing the first part, it would be cheaper to
have them do the rest. Commissioner Ascher said there will need to be engineering
studies, traffic studies and other preliminary work done before paving can be done. There
will also be easements to be taken care of. Sheriff Jackson left the meeting.

Crystal Malchose, Human Resources Director, presented the weekly report:

Presented the personnel action notice for Mr. Steve Opat’s final paycheck payout for sick
and annual leave for the Chairman to sign.

Discussed the new HR/payroll program. After visiting with HUB and their IT person, he
gave us a recommendation of Paylocity. Paylocity did a presentation, and it was a very
good program and the Clerk’s office and HR really liked it. It would mean quite a savings
from what the county is currently paying to ADP. The go live date could be the first part
of the 2™ quarter of 2022. Commissioner Tyson moved to accept the quote from
Paylocity for a new payroll/HR program; Commissioner Ascher seconded and all
voted aye.

Mrs. Malchose left the meeting.

Tammy Von Busch, Lance Karmann, Cassandra Humrich, Crystal Brokenborough and Tonette
Hammond arrived at the meeting.

\
i
i The meeting recessed for lunch from 11:45 a.m. to 1:14 p.m.

At 1:15 p.m.; Commissioner Ascher moved to open the meeting as the Public Board of

Health; Commissioner Tyson seconded, and all voted.

Tammy VonBusch, Health Department Director, presented the monthly report:

Discussed the Health Department is continuing to work with the school district on the
Test to Stay program for Covid positive students. Ms. Von Busch did an interview with
Dr. Eggleston for the school district on the program and the importance of masks and
hand washing. The Health Department will also be presenting a program to the School
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Board on October 4, 2021. She feels masks are still needed in the schools to help stop the
spread of Covid. The Health Department is continuing to do Covid testing on Tuesday
and Thursday and have offered the testing to the school for students whose test to stay
results are questionable. They will need to refer the students to the health department.
Presented the county stats per CDC regarding Covid; overall we are at 54% of the total
population vaccinated, and of the population that is eligible for vaccination we are at
71%. The county ranks 3™ in the state for vaccination rate, overall, we are 10" in the
state.

WIC program is doing very well, they have 899 clients, 565 total families, the numbers
are staying steady.

Reported KDHE has approved the booster

for the Pfizer vaccine. It is approved for people 65 years of age and older, residents in
long term care settings, and is to be 6 months after receiving their primary vaccine series.
Also people 50-64 years of age with underlying medical conditions should receive a
booster shot at least 6 months after their primary series, and people aged 18-49 years of
age with underlying medical conditions may receive a booster shots at least 6 months
after their primary series of vaccine, and people aged 18-64 years who are at increased
risk for Covid-19 exposure and transmission may receive a booster shot at least 6 months
after their primary series vaccine, because of occupational or institutional setting.
Introduced members of her staff: Cassandra Humrich-Clinic Nurse, Crystal
Brokenburough-WIC Office, Tonnette Hammond-Case Manager for the OPEIS program,
and Lance Karmann-Environmental Sanitarian. They all gave a brief description of their
duties. Ms. Von Busch said she is handling the dog bite cases in the city and county,
since Mr. Karmann doesn’t have time. Ms. Von Busch stated that her and the staff have
heard that the commissioners are going to close the Health Department. They are all
concerned about this and worrying if they are going to have jobs or not. Chairman
Giordano said the commission is looking at different things to make the Health
Department run more efficiently. Chairman Giordano said the Health Department’s
budget was turned into the county with a increase request of over $400,000.00, and the
explanation was to restore their funding to two years ago, that is not a good explanation
to describe that big of an increase. Ms. Von Busch said it was all broke out with the
grants and expenses. She said she could send the commission the budget again if they
want her to. Chairman Giordano said none of the Health Department’s employees are
going to lose their job. Chairman Giordano said the Health Department did not complete
the budget on the requested form. She also said that Ms. Von Busch contacted County
Clerk Nordyke last week about not having enough funds in the Health Department budget
to operate next year. The budget was adopted a month ago, it is too late to question it
now. Commissioner Tyson said he asked for the breakdown of the grants the Health
Department has. Ms. Von Busch stated she brought the commission the breakdown of the
grants and what the Health Department must match in funding. The funding the
commission levied for next year is not enough to fund their grants, and she wished the
commission would have asked her about it sooner. Commissioner Ascher stated the
rumors that are going around about the Health Department closing are not true, and the
commission has not talked about that at all. Chairman Giordano stated not one time has
Ms. Von Busch initiated a conversation with her or the commission about her funds, and
she doesn’t appreciate being put on the spot. Chairman Giordano said that Ms. Von






